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Bligh’s Lane Nursery School

January Newsletter 2022
             Happy New Year!
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We hope you all had a peaceful Christmas and the staff would like to wish all the children and their parents a very Happy New Year.  Welcome back to your second term in Bligh’s Lane Nursery School! Thank you for all your support to date – especially to all those who attended the Nativity plays – this meant a lot to the children.  
Nursery School Applications (2022)
If you have a child (or know of a child) due to start Nursery in September 2022 (i.e. born between 2 July 2018 and 1 July 2019), the pre-school application process open at 12 noon on the 10th January and will remain open until 12 noon on 28th January. All applications should be made online. Further information is available on the EA website under the Admissions section at- https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions  Children DO NOT have to live in Creggan in order to apply to our school, but they DO have to be resident in the North. For further assistance, telephone the Admissions Helpdesk 028 9598 5595 or you can email: preschooladmissions@eani.org.uk with any queries you may have. 

This year, you are also able to upload your verifying documents in support of your application via a new EA Document Upload. These are your child’s birth certificate and 2 proofs of address (e.g. bank statement, utility bill, driving licence, passport etc. For applications falling under the Socially Disadvantaged criterion, the EA will be working in partnership with the Department for Communities (DfC) during the admissions procedure to check verification of listed benefits with the exception of Universal Credit. For applicants in receipt of Universal Credit, they will be able to upload their current UC online statement to the “EA Document Upload”.
Primary School Applications (2022)

The application procedure for your child starting Primary One is exactly the same as for Nursery Applications: THEY HAVE TO BE DONE ONLINE AGAIN THIS YEAR. The same EA website address as above will allow you to access the application form. You should be able to use the login details that you used for your nursery application last year.

Monthly Theme

The general theme for this month will be ‘Winter’. The children will be learning about Arctic and Antarctic animals. The Key Words that the children will be learning this month are: Igloo; Inuit (formally ‘Eskimo’); Polar Bear; Penguin; Ice Cubes; Ice Berg; Icicle; Freeze; Melt; Frost and Snowflake. We will aim to cover these in our learning videos which you can view with your child. Our story of the month is “Big Bear, Little Bear” about two polar bears.
Environmental Science

During this month the children will be learning about Arctic Animals, icebergs, the effects of snow and frost, and about the process of melting and freezing. 
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Songs and Rhymes
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Funny Little Snowman
         

Pat-a-cake, Pat-a-cake

The Penguin Song



Georgie Porgie

5 Little Snowmen Fat



The Muffin Man

The Snowball




Incy Wincy Spider (Winter Version)
The Winter Song



Three Little Kittens
How you can help to reinforce our Winter Theme
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Children learn much, much more if their parents take an interest in what they are learning at school. Why not search the Internet for information or videos about Inuit, igloos, penguins and other Arctic and Antarctic animals etc. and if you find a good site let us know so we can share it with all the chil[image: image10.png]


dren.
Some Reminders:
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Dress Warmly!

-Please remember to dress your child for the weather conditions – they need warm coats, hats, scarves and MITTENS (if possible- better and easier than gloves) every day. We only put on the school coats if it’s very wet or snowing. Also, begin to teach your child how to zip up his/her coat – this helps children to get ready for outdoor play more quickly. Also, ‘thank you’ for remembering not to send children into school wearing shoes with laces last term!!! 
Extended Schools Programme 

Mrs Woods’/Mrs Doherty’s Class will begin extended schools again on Monday 10th January for their two week block. Mrs O’Doherty’s Class next session will be on Monday 24th January. A timetable of the extended schools programme is printed on the reverse of this newsletter. Please read the Poster on the porch door each week so that you know which class is staying late. A timetable is attached to the back of this newsletter.
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Mobile Phone Numbers

All parents must make sure we have the correct mobile phone number to contact you. We send information texts regularly and you can send a text back to this number in reply. By not providing an up to date number you are missing out on important updates.
Getting Ready to Learn

· Big Bedtime Read – We will continue to borrow the book packs on Fridays. We would appreciate some parents helpers to facilitate the signing out/in. This should only take 15 minutes on a Friday at dropping off and picking up time. 
· Ages and stages- Mrs O’Doherty will run two sessions for parents, probably in March, which will help you recognise the developmental milestones for children of nursery age. She will give ideas of activities to help your child achieve their milestones and offer advice if you are worried about your child’s development. Further details about the dates and times of these sessions will be available next month.
Speech and Language Therapy

We have spoken to some of you in the Autumn Term about referring your child to community Speech and Language therapy. If you have received appointments please ensure you attend with your child. Non-attendance will lead to an immediate discharge.
St. Vincent de Paul

Thank you all so much for the donations towards the St. Vincent de Paul Appeal, you were exceptionally generous this year, and we hope you enjoyed the little ceremony at the chapel. In total we raised £300- a phenomenal amount given the size of our school!
Understanding your Child’s Behaviour Workshops
Do you ever wonder why your child behaves the way they do? Why they listen to others but not to you? It’s time we found some answers!

We are delighted to offer a four week behaviour support programme for parents in January. John Curran, child behaviour expert, will run online sessions on each Wednesday at 10am from 19th January. These sessions come highly recommended and are costing the school a substantial amount of money so please take the opportunity to attend! The Zoom invite will be sent to you this week.

Forest Schools

Children will continue to take part in our Forest Schools program which forms part of our Eco-School bid and our Engage program. Children will visit the facilities at the Playtrail on 19th January and the 2nd February. We hope they will return with new knowledge and skills to use in our own garden and outdoor area.
Eco-Schools Award
Now that we have our Bronze award under our belt we are continuing our journey toward Silver status. We will be looking at our local environment and how we can take better care of it, what’s on offer in our area and how best to use the grounds we have. This will include litter picks, visits to local allotments and beginning to develop plant beds at our own school. If any green-fingered parents or grandparents would like to help out please speak to Mrs Doherty.
[image: image13.wmf]Birthdays This Month 


Pollyanna Green   


Anna Cáit Breslin
TIMETABLE FOR THE EXTENDED SCHOOLS 2021-22
	10,11 JAN
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	17,18 JAN
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	24,25 JAN
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	31 JAN,1 FEB
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	7,8 FEB
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	21 FEB, 22 FEB
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	28 FEB,1 MAR
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	7,8 MAR
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	14,15 MAR
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES:  FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS

	21,22 MAR
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	28,29 MAR
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS 

	4,5 APR
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS

	 
	
	
	EASTER
	

	
	
	
	
	

	25,26 APR
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS

	9, 10  MAY
	ROOM 1
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS

	16,17 MAY
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS

	23, 24 MAY
	ROOM 2
	
	MON:  JO JINGLES+ DANCE
	TUES: FOOTBALL + GYMNASTICS
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